
March 18, 2022 PWGA General Membership Meeting 

Vote- Sally Coffin called the meeting to order at 12:31pm and welcomed everyone. Sally 
introduced the proposed slate of officers. 
President- Sally Coffin, Vice President-Karen Mahoney, Secretary-Deb Waitkus, Treasurer-Ann 
Kuhn 
With a quorum present, a motion to accept the board slate was made and seconded. The 
motion was carried.   
Budget Update- Ann Kuhn explained that the budget is in great shape. We increased our pay 
outs, but gained revenue with more membership. We are providing lunch to use some money. 
We are figuring out how to use our extra money.  $505 is the hole in one fund. The memorial 
bench will have a plaque instead of being engraved, and is located by the putting green.  
Wild Safari- Wild Safari golfers have almost filled the field and is only 5 weeks away. Teri 
Schwab explains the auction items, and encouraged members to donate. She is also looking for 
sponsors, for holes. ASU Players will be available, during the fund raiser and will hit on the first 
and eleventh holes. Tournament information will be resent to PWGA members. 
Valley and East Valley team- Sally Chambliss asked for more participants with two more 
matches left.  She explained the East Valley team standings are in the middle of the 
competition. Valley team is doing great and leading with one match, the standings are on the 
PWGA website. Sally Coffin thanked both Sally Chambliss and Pier Flemming for their hard 
work.  
Suggestions-Members discussed the challenge of the no shows on PWGA play days. The no 
shows could be given financial repercussions to deter that behavior. The book keeping and no 
concern from the pro shop, has stopped the board from acting on this.  
The AGA state medallion plaque is shared with the members, as PWGA won, the last 
tournament. 

Rules- Karen explains casual water is when water hits the golfer’s shoe. Move the ball to the 
nearest point of relief, no closer to the pin and choose a spot within 1 club length.  
If the ball is touching the rake, if you move the rake and your ball moves, it needs to be placed 
back in original position, no penalty. If the ball will not stay at rest, move the ball to the nearest 
place it will not move, no closer to the pin. If you don’t want to hit a bunker shot, take your ball 
out of the bunker, it is a 2 stroke penalty.  

Papago Golf Update- The golf course will not be closed this summer during renovations, as 
temporary greens will be used. PWGA asked to fluff up the sand traps, also improve the drop 
zone on hole 11. Daryl explains the bunkers need to be redone.  
Sally has all board members and committee chairs stand and thanked them for their service.  
Club Champion- Lauren Brown is the 2022 PWGA club champion.  Lauren thanks the 
organization.  
Paula Page announces the other winners and their prize.  
 

Flight 
First 
Name Last Name 

Total 
Net Prize  

      

1 Lauren Brown 151 $100 
Club 
Champion! 

1 Melissa Campbell 156 $34 1st Low Gross 

1 Ann Kuhn 152 $34 1st Low Net 
      

      



2 Dee Ireland 143 $34 1st Low Gross 

2 Sally Coffin 148 $34 1st Low Net 

            Phyllis Morton 157 $23 2nd Low Gross 

2   Paula Page  150 $23   2nd     Low Net 

             

3 Nancy Gangelhoff 150 $34 1st Low Gross 

3 Laurie Alexander 160 $23 2nd Low Gross 

3 Sue Sturzenegger 153 $34 1st Low Net 

3 Sally Chambliss 153 $23 2nd Low Net 

      

4 Deb Felker 145 $34 1st Low Gross 

4 Donna Murphy 151 $34 1st Low Net 

4 Maria Cockrum 152 $23 2nd Low Net 
 
PWGA thanks Paula for her chairing the tournament. 
 
Debbie Waitkus explains the golf mentorship program – Get Your Golf On, and the need for 
mentors to help the program. The AGA website has more information, under player 
development. 
Also the Marilynn Smith Events which include a Sunday Tea at Papago, Scholarship Pro-Am at 
Longbow, and Arizona Senior Championship.  All information will be sent to PWGA members.  
 
Sally closes the meeting at 1:25 pm.  
 


